Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

October 21, 2015
Directors Present:      Jim Timney



Larry Davis





Selden Wasson
Directors Absent:
David Spence
Richard Downey

Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager



Rek Guthery – Operations Supervisor



Missy Oates – Staff
Members Present:
Dorothy Meyer



Jim Lingenfelter
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:02a.m.

The first agenda item was the approval of the September 2015 Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Timney reviewed the minutes. Director Wasson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The second agenda item was communication from members.  The first member to speak was Dorothy Meyer.  Dorothy was in attendance to address the matter of easements and roads on and through her property.  She had all documentation from the county and was trying to find a solutions to cut down the private traffic through her property without interfering with the access of Utility companies.  She discussed putting up a non-permanent barrier to cut down traffic across her property but allow DPW access.  After review it was decided that it would not cause a problem with DPW accessing our meters and water lines.
The second member to speak was Jim Lingenfelter.  Jim was in attendance with the question of whom is responsible for the maintenance of the local fire hydrants (cosmetic).  It was discussed that either DPW or the Fire Department would do the cosmetic maintenance if needed but if they are operational then it would not be a top priority.
The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports and Office Reports.  Director Davis made a motion to approve, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.
The next agenda item was the Approval of the Financial Statements.  The Board reviewed the information on the check register, budget review, and financial statements. Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The last agenda item was the approval of the Purchase Requests and Other Business.  There were 2 Purchase Requests to approve.  Both requests were with Dana Kepner.  Once was for parts for SSII for $6,464.14.  The second was for Inventory items for meter change outs totaling $16,886.35.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve.  Director Davis seconded the motions, all were in favor, and the motions to approve was passed.
Director Davis made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 1:15p.m.

________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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